PIONEER HIGH SCHOOL SCIENCE FAIR

Important Student Information

Project Requirements
Abstract:

When you bring your project to the Pioneer High School Science Fair, please bring an abstract of your project to tape to the table with your experiment. An abstract gives quick overview of your project, including the purpose of the experiment, the procedure, the nature of the data collected, and the conclusions made.
Research:
Your display should include the following:
1. Question/Purpose 

2. Hypothesis 

3. Method/Procedure
4. Results
5. Conclusions
6. Bibliography 

Deadlines 
All projects must follow the rules of the International Science and Engineering Fair (ISEF). Complete information about these rules is available on their website: 

https://student.societyforscience.org/international-rules-pre-college-science-research
To Participate in the Pioneer High School Science Fair: 

· Complete the registration form and submit it to your science teacher or to Mr. Armstrong no later than January 19, 2018. Your teachers will receive a list of confirmed registrants one week prior to the fair. 
· March 1, 2018 between 2:30pm and 4:00pm bring your exhibit and your abstract to the fair located in the Pioneer High School Cafeteria Annex.

· March 1, 2018 between 5:00pm and 7:00pm you should be prepared to present your research to judges.
· March 2, 2018 between 7:45am and 2:30pm is when the fair is open to the public. Awards will be on display at this time. 
· March 2, 2018 between 2:30pm and 3:30pm, you are responsible for removing your display.
We strongly encourage students to also enter their projects in the Southeast Michigan Science Fair (SEMSF). The rules and guidelines are the same, and the forms are very similar. Deadlines for Pioneer Science Fair entries are in advance of the SEMSF deadlines so that students will have most information ready in advance of the SEMSF deadlines. Students who are interested in entering both must attend to the deadlines and forms for both. 
You can ask your science teacher or contact Mr. Armstrong (armstron@aaps.k12.mi.us) about questions you might have about the Pioneer High School Science Fair or the Southeast Michigan Science Fair.
Project using human subjects, vertebrate animals, potentially hazardous biological agents, controlled substances, or hazardous substances or devices require SRC approval. If your project requires SRC approval, you must submit SRC forms prior to experimentation. For more information about SRC approvals, contact Steve Armstrong, Pioneer Science Department Chair at armstron@aaps.k12.mi.us.
Be bold. Be extraordinary. Be a Pioneer.
